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Greetings Sisters! 

It was wonderful to see many of you at the Conference United Methodist Womenôs Annual  

Meeting!  It is always great to come together and celebrate the many ministries that the United 

Methodist Women do for women and children in our communities and around the world.  

During Annual Meeting we celebrated two new chartered units!  Looneyôs Chapel United Methodist  

Women, Tazewell District, and Gray United Methodist Women, Johnson City District! It was an 

honor to recognize these new units! 

If you remember, during the membership report I gave a challenge. If you missed it, here it is  

again ï a challenge to all of you!   

The 2016 Membership Report was not an exciting report to share.  Our numbers are moving in the 

wrong direction. We need YOUR help to turn it around.  With 11 districts reporting in 2016 we 

gained 434 new, beautiful members! That is a celebration!  However, we lost 1,211 members. The 

final membership, as of December 2016, was 9,297. Friends, we need to bring in more girls/

women than we are losing! We cannot wait for someone else to do it; it is up to you and me! 

There you go, the challenge is real and we need you to RISE UP and grow! 

So the challenge is before you! Will you help turn this around?  You can find a list of ñ165 Ways to 

Recruit United Methodist Womenò on the holstonumw.org website under Related Links and  

Resources. You can also find it on our Facebook page as well.  You can also find a document  

entitled, ñWelcoming Event Toolkit,ò which you might check out for 

some new ideas. 

I am hoping to have a party in 2019 during Annual Meeting to  

celebrate growth in Holston Conference United Methodist Women! Are 

you with me? 

Blessings! 

Lori Sluder, Coordinator 

Membership, Nurture & Outreach  

 



 

Dear Friends, 

2017 has been a great year for Holston Conference United Methodist Women. 

I want to express my appreciation once again to each of you for the  

support you and your units have given as we live out the PURPOSE of United 

Methodist Women.  We are all serving one purpose and that is to serve God, 

as a community of women, through the missions of women, youth & children.   

This year has been filled with a lot of ñWhat ifôsò questions beginning with 

discussion about reorganizing districts and many questioning ñwhat will  

happen to our Districts as United Methodist Womenò as well as many other 

questions as talks began on the reorganization of the conference districts.  

Well, nothing is going to happen; we are going to continue to carry out our 

PURPOSE. The Strategy Team has recommendations for Annual  

Conference and these changes will not be in effect until January 2019.  As of 

now, we will continue just as we have for the duration of the organization of 

United Methodist Women.  Letôs all work together in unity!  I am asking each of you, whether you are a 

Conference, District, local unit officer, or a local unit member to covenant with one another in prayer 

that we will work in unity to become that community of women who serve one God and carry out our 

mission statement.  By doing this, we will see United Methodist Women become an even stronger  

organization than we are now.  This is my prayer, and I hope you will join me in making the same cov-

enant.   

Holston UMW has seen changes this year, and we have learned much.  We have all been blessed to be 

able to attend our conference events at Lake Junaluska for so many years and having everything taken 

care of right down to our meals.  With the rising costs at Lake Junaluska, the decision was made to try 

a new venue for this past annual meeting.  We all learn from our mistakes.  We have never produced 

an event in a venue where we were totally responsible for making sure everything was in order.   Since 

annual meeting, we are now educated to know that we have much to learn to carry out the desires of 

our faithful members.   

I am very happy to say that we have prayed, met with committees and made a covenant as a team to 

listen to our members and, ñyes, we listened.ò  Arrangements have been made for us to return to Lake 

Junaluska in April for our Spiritual Enrichment Event!  Please come join us there to make this one of 

the largest events we have had in a great while.  Your Spiritual Growth Committee is working on a  

dynamic weekend with two sessions; you will not want to miss it.  We will be having our annual  

meeting off-site from Lake Junaluska as we were not able to get a date for the meeting in the fall of 

2018.  Your new Vice-President is working hard on this, and she will be keeping you informed. 

I extend my appreciation to each of you for your continued support of our missions through your many 

gifts.  When we look around us and see so many needs, it is gratifying that we can say we are a  

mission organization that seeks to serve and save the women, children and youth.  May God continue 

to bless you and know that whatever you do, whether it be large or small, touches a life and soul in 

some part of our world. 

My Blessings, Lynice  

WELCOME PATRICIA RUIZ, NEWLY APPOINTED LANGUAGE 

COORDINATOR  

Patricia Ruiz, of the Abingdon District, will be working together with Kacye  

Castenir, of the Maryville District, as Hispanic Language Coordinators.  We 

look forward to getting to know Patricia and feeding off the excitement that 

she has for the ministry of United Methodist Women.   

Welcome, Patricia. 



 

Our 2017 Annual Meeting and Officer Training event was held on September 
15-17 at The ConneXion in Sevierville, TN.   On behalf of the Program  
Committee, I thank each of you who came and participated in the event at 
this new venue.  
 
 I know many of you missed being at Lake Junaluska, but the cost of renting 
the necessary meeting spaces and equipment for the event had become a 
problem.  In fact, we have been over budget for the event for the past few 
years and did not want to have to raise the cost of the event to the point of 
preventing some of our members being able to attend.  Another issue was 
that Lake Junaluska now wants to provide event services only for those that 
are two nights long or more.  This would make our Annual Meeting and  
Officer Training last from Friday evening to Sunday morning and have further 
increased the cost for each of those attending.  If you think that this is  
something that you want to do in the future, please let your district and  
conference officers know.  Returning to Lake Junaluska is always an option 
even though it would entail more expense for our members who attend.   

 
We had our challenges at The ConneXion, but we also had our joys.  Reverend Melissa Smith helped us 
to understand how to find joy in our Lord regardless of the circumstances we face.  That is a great 
challenge at many points in our lives.   It is also one that we can accomplish only with Godôs help.  Our 
musicians led us in praise and worship music that may have introduced some of us to a different kind 
of worship experience.  It was filled with expressing our love, praise and joy in the Lord.  Jonathan and 
Wendy Maness, also known as WestWend, have asked me to let you know that they are able and  
willing to come to your church or other event and share their music.  You can reach Jonathan and 
Wendy at jonathan@anteflow.com or wendy@westwendmusic.com.  Wendyôs contact number is  
865-748-6178.   
 
It has been a pleasure to work for you at the conference level for the past few years and I thank each 
of you for your prayers and support.  Please welcome Lisa Black as your new conference vice president 
and show her the same love and support you have extended to me. 
 
Yours in Christ, 
Carolyn Haerr  

ANNUAL MEETING 2018  

SEPTEMBER 15-16 

 

MEADOWVIEW MARRIOTT  

CONFERENCE RESORT & CONVENTION CENTER 

KINGSPORT, TN 

 

REVEREND PATTY MUSE, SPIRITUAL LEADER 

MORE INFORMATION TO COME IN THE NEW YEAR. 
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President: Lynice Broyles 

126 Mesa Drive 

Gray, TN 37615 

423-467-3336 

lmbroyles@comcast.net 

Vice President: Lisa Black 

535 Old Emory Road  

Clinton, TN 37716 

423-612-7601 

865-264-4781 

lisaeblack809@gmail.com 

Secretary: Nyoka Holder 

130 Beryl Blevins Road  

Elizabethton, TN 37643 

423-543-2509 

nokiholder@yahoo.com 

Treasurer: Janet Jonas  

PO Box  169 

Pulaski, VA 24301 

540-267-4999 

holstonumwtreasurer@gmail.com 

Communication Coordinator:  

Karen Adair  

PO Box 80802 

Chattanooga, TN 37414-7802 

Home Phone:  423-629-1102 

Cell Phone: 423-504-3432 

karahiker@gmail.com 

Secretary of Program Resources:  

Karen Murphy 

1624 Ashley Mill Drive 

Chattanooga, TN 37421 

423-596-3426 

karen10murphy@gmail.com 

MC: Membership Nurture &  

Outreach:  Lori Sluder 

3909 Rankin Ferry Loop 

Louisville, TN 37777 

Phone: 865-414-4245 

lorilsluder@gmail.com 

Mission Coordinator Education and  

Interpretation:  Tawana Teague 

205 Redstone Drive 

Bristol, TN 37620 

276-466-3099 

423-367-9371 

singdancemusick@yahoo.com  

MC Spiritual Growth Co-Chair 

Prue Oxendine  

236 County Meadow Circle 

Bristol, TN 37620 

423-948-3341 

poxendine@embarqmail.com 

MC Spiritual Growth Co-Chair 

Johnnie Bridges 

1125 Adcock Avenue 

Knoxville, TN  37921 

Home Phone: 865-524-3233 

johnniebridges70@gmail.com  

Mission Coordinator Social Action:  

Jonnie Faye Ball  

219 Alpine Drive 

Clinton, TN 37716 

865-207-4397 

jonnieball1951@gmail.com 

Chairperson, Nominations Committee:  

Martha Ketron 

232 New Beason Well Road 

Kingsport, TN 37660 

Home Phone: 423-288-3873 

medketron@hotmail.com 

Nominations Committee:  

Sandra Guinn 

408 East 3rd Avenue 

Lenoir City, TN 37771 

Home Phone: 865-986-9660 

sjguinn336@charter.net  

Nominations Committee:  

Flo Hetherington 

5845 Meadowlark Place 

Dublin, VA 24084 

Phone: 540-750-1433 

flohetherington11@gmail.com 

Nominations Committee:  

Mary Watterson 

1029 Catawba Street 

Kingsport, TN 37660 

Phone: 423-378-5319 

marylwatterson@gmail.com 

Nominations Committee: Nellie Bragg 

2508 Caspian Drive 

Knoxville, TN 37932 

nfebragg@gmail.com 

Nominations Committee:  Ella Howard 

1015 First Branch Road 

Vansant,VA 24656 

276-597-0080 

birders3@gmail.com 

mailto:accidentalartisan@gmail.com
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Bishop Mary Virginia Taylor 

P.O. Box 850 

Alcoa, TN 37701-0850  

865-690-4080 

bishop@holston.org 

Extended Cabinet Representative 

to UMW:  Rev. Sandra Johnson 

324 East Main Street 

P. O. Box 263  

Abingdon, VA 24210 

Work Phone: 276-628-4421 

sandrajohnson@holston.org  

Extended Cabinet Representative 

 to UMW: Rev. Kim Mustard Goddard 

P. O. Box 925 

Wytheville, VA 24382 

276-228-4922 

kimgoddard@holston.org 

SEJ UMW Treasurer: Kay Phillips  

1401 Blue Ridge Way 

Sevierville, TN 37862 

865-453-6436 or 865-654-5305 

donaldphillips07@comcast.net 

UMW National Program Advisory Group 

 Representative:  Marsheine McClurg  

3125 Alcoa Highway 

Alcoa, TN 37701 

865-977-6019 or 865-441-0683 

mcclurgs1@att.net 

Mission u Dean: Glenda Eastridge 

1722 Ramsay Street 

Alcoa, TN 37701 

Phone: 865-984-8682 

eastridge_gs@bellsouth.net 

Mission u Assistant Dean: Kay Phillips  

1401 Blue Ridge Way 

Sevierville, TN 37862 

Home Phone: 865-453-6436 

Mobile:  865-654-5305 

donaldphillips07@comcast.net 

Webmaster: Lori Sluder 

3909 Rankin Ferry Loop 

Louisville, TN 37777 

865-414-4245 

lorilsluder@gmail.com 

Language Coordinator: Kacye Castenir 

2205 E. Broadway Avenue 

Maryville TN 37804 

865-805-0980 

kacye37@yahoo.com 

Language Coordinator: Patricia Ruiz 

834 Gilliam Street  

Abingdon VA 24210 

276-477-0591 

kpatriciar108@hotmail.com 

Archivist/Historian: Carol Alley 

650 Caney Valley Loop 

Surgoinsville TN 37873 

423-357-3619 

carolalley@hotmail.com 

Young Woman Representatives 

Jessica Davis (Morristown District) 

704 Morgan Street #1 

Knoxville, TN 37917 

865-308-2863 

jessdavisavon@gmail.com 

Valerie Moore (Johnson City District) 

802 Cambridgeshire Court 

Johnson City TN 37615  

423-282-8870  

mooreval@comcast.net 

Assistant Treasurer: Evelyn Brunson 

305 Covenant Drive NE 

Cleveland TN 37323  

2018 Executive CommitteeðEx-Officio Members 

2018 Executive Committee Appointed Conference Positions 
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We are excited to announce we will be returning to Lake Junaluska for the 2018 Spiritual  
Enrichment Experience (SEE).  Please note the dates have changed from May 4-7 to  
April 13-15, 2018.  We will again offer 2 sessions for your choice (Friday-Saturday) or 
(Saturday-Sunday).  Please mark your calendars and join us for an inspiring uplifting event. 

Prue Oxendine and Johnnie Bridges, Co-Chairs  
Spiritual Growth Mission Coordinators 

 

LADIES OF HOLSTON, WE HAVE HEARD YOUR VOICE!  

The Southeastern Jurisdiction  Planning Team is asking each conference to 

submit a logo design and explanation as it relates to the design and our 

theme.  Our theme is ñCalling uéto celebrateò based on Romans 1:6 (The 

Message):  ñYou are who you are through this gift and call of Jesus Christ.ò  

You may use other translations if you wish. 

Please send a short bio on the person(s) submitting the design and write 

the conference name on the back of the design.  The description, name of 

conference, name of person(s) submitting the design and their bio(s) will 

be listed in the 2020 SEJ Program Book. 

The SEJ team will select a winner from the design only.  The team will not 

know which conference submitted a design.   

The deadline to submit your entry is February 15, 2018.  If you have any 
questions, please contact Betty Helms, 3043 Headland Ave., Dothan, AL 
36303; email:  betty194159@outlook.com or betty@fumcdothan.org; cell 

334-790-8962 or home 334-794-2172.  All logo design submissions should be sent to this address. 
Please mark your calendars and make plans to attend SEJ Quadrennial Meeting April 17-19, 2020.  We 

are ñCalling uéto celebrateò with us.  More information will be forthcoming as plans are made to make 

this the best event yet! 

Kay Phillips, Southeastern Jurisdiction UMW Treasurer 

CREATIVE LADIESðWE NEED YOUR HELP 

SEJ LOGO CONTEST  


